	High Country Human Resources Association

Board Meeting

December 16, 2015

	minutes
	WEDNESDAY, December 16, 2015
	3:30 pm to 4:30 PM
	

	

	Meeting called by
	Michelle Lovins, HCHRA President

	Type of meeting
	HCHRA Board Meeting  

	Facilitator
	Michelle Lovins, HCHRA President

	Note taker
	Jeniffer Murray, HCHRA Secretary

	Attendees
	Jeniffer Murray; Angelo Fernandez; Amy Boggs; Michelle Lovins; Karyne Spadi; Rhea Bonk; Barbara Waters; Mary Cunningham; Kimberly Hetrick, Lance Richards (guest)

	Associated documents 
	None 

	Legend
	Bold = Action Items

Red = Important Information

	Agenda Topics

	Called to Order at 3:30 p.m.


	Lance Richards – HR Director Town of Avon
· Lance joined the meeting to introduce himself and offer his expertise and experience to the BOD and our membership. Lance is a certified instructor for SHRM and is able to provide HRCI and SHRM certification training courses at no cost to our members.  

	Roles Update – Michelle Lovins
· The roles of Certification and Workforce Readiness Director will transition as of the first of the year.  
· Kim Blackford will remain on the BOD in capacity of Community Outreach Director.
· Michelle will continue to fill responsibilities of Communications Director in addition to President responsibilities.
· Michelle completed the CLIF report and submitted it to SHRM with the updated board members.


	Programs - Linda
· Day at the Capitol has been scheduled for March 3, 2016 with the webinar on March 2nd.  Cost is $75 prior to January 31st.
· It was agreed that we would continue to plan programs for 2016 so we don’t lose momentum
· Board members were asked to submit program ideas to Michelle and/or Linda.
· We are able to provide certification credits for both SHRM and HRCI certification programs.
· Angelo has started the SHAPE report and will send out for input once complete.


	Membership - Karyne
· We currently have 83 active members with 54 being SHRM members. Total SHRM percentage is 65% which differs from number provided on SHRM’s last report.  Karyne will make sure all information is up to date prior to the end of the year so our count is accurate for annual report.

	Finance Update- Amy
· Still several renewals pending. Amy will continue to email those on the list.
· CPA has filed necessary paperwork with IRS for tax returns.  990M still needs to be filed. Amy to complete.
· Once Michelle and Amy are all set up with bank access Angelo will be removed from the account.
College Relations  – Barb
· Reported that student interest in the internship program was lower than expected.  However, great interest from business. She will continue to push the program.
· Has booked CMC for 2016 meetings.
· IVS use for meetings is high and therefore we would need to plan and book use in advanced for meetings. Michelle to contact Hillary Chu to see if she is interested in helping facilitate meetings in Summit County. Other alternatives to IVS were discussed; Go To Meetings, Adobe Connect. Angelo to contact Western HRA to see if they would be interested in sharing their Adobe Connect membership.


	January Planning Retreat – Michelle

· Michelle is beginning to plan, provide agenda items to her if you have any.

	 adjournment

4:30 pm
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